
Road Maintenance Council Contracts Insurance Claims Management Workflow
Applicable to both Public Liability and Contract Works (Material Damage) Claims

Liability/ Contract Works 
claim received by  Council 

or RTA

Has the incident 
occurred on an RMCC 
worksite? / Confirm if 

RMCC

Not on any RMCC road 
therefore Council processes 

claim under Council 
insurances.

Even if no actual works 
being undertaken at RMCC 
site at time of incident send 

claim and all supporting 
documents to RTA RMCC 

Contract Manager for 
processing.

Complete claim form and 
send to RTA RMCC 

Contract Manager with all 
supporting documents.

RTA RMCC Contract 
Manager has to send claim 

to CMA/AON and RTA 
Insurance Team

CMA investigates and 
produces claim synopsis 

with decision and sends to 
Contract Manager and 

Council

RTA RMCC Contract 
Manager / Councils 

acknowledge decision and 
sends back to CMA..

CMA advises claimant of the 
decision and provides 
release to be signed.

CMA receive release from 
claimant and sends to RTA 
RMCC Contract Manager 

who forwards to Council for 
action.

Council confirms to CMA 
that payment was made to 
claimant within 7 working 

days.

CMA advises RTA and Aon 
that claim finalised.

NOTE
Expectation is that all 

parties will act in a 
reasonable and consistent 
manner in the settlement of 

a claim
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